

The Prospector

for up to date information please visit www.cogrc.com

Spring/Summer 2019

2018 National Specialty Report
We had 14 club members attend the GRCA National in St

We had 14 club members attend the GRCA National in S Louis. Jolene Carey retired after 30 years of service and Karen de Cordova retired. Kristy Theimer, Karen de Cordova and Sean Ray had dogs in conformation. Rick Resetariz, Richard Cathcart, and Angela Whinnery had dogs in obedience. Karen de Cordova designed the Christmas ornament for the GRCA was selling. It was really nice to see the footprint our club left on the national activities.



Lucy Wade Memorial Trophy

This Trophy has made its way back to the Central Oklahoma Golden Retriever Club from 2018 Nationals in St Louis. The Lucy Wade Trophy was established in 1950 and is awarded to the GRCA member-owner whose Golden Retriever scores highest in Novice A class at the National Specialty handled by the owner or member of his immediate family.

Our very own Angela Whinnery and Alta (Rusty Creek's Red vs Blue)

brought this trophy home for a year.

Congratulations!!

upcoming events

March

*Obedience Classes Feb 25th-April 1st *Club Meeting March 20th 7:00pm

April

*Sunflower Cluster April 4th-7th
Century II Convention Center Wichita, KS
*Obedience Classes April 15th-May 20th
*Club meeting April 17th 7:00pm
*New Board (2019-2020) election
*Club award applications Due April 30th

May

*Obedience Classes April 15th-May 20th *Club meeting April 15th 7:00pm

<u>June</u>

<u>July</u>

*Obedience Classes June 3rd-July 8th *Club meeting July 17th 7:00pm

<u>August</u>

*Club meeting Aug 21th 7:00pm

All guests are welcome to Monthly meetings!

Meetings and obedience classes are held at the

COGRC Training Center

8170 N Noble Dr Suite B

Edmond, Ok 73034

Bring a lawn chair

New Titles

Benden's Sunny One CDX Benden's Higgs Discovery BN Lynx, GC, TDN (Nova Scotia Duck Tolling Retriever) Rusty Creek's Red vs Bue CGC, CD Brown's Black Bandit Tucker CD



SIT! STAY!

For an update on obedience training NEWS!

Visit us at our training facility

COGRC Training Center 8170 N Noble Dr Suite B Edmond, Ok 73034

Obedience Training Sessions 2019
The following is our training schedule for Spring/Summer 2019

Classes Start First Session February 25th-April 1st Second Session April 15th-May 20th Third Session June 3rd-July 8th

Mondays

Puppy Kindergarten 6:30-7:15p Beginning Obedience 6:30-7:15p Intermediate 6:30-7:15p Advanced Obedience 7:30-8:15p

Tuesdays

Competition Heeling/Novice 6:30p-7:15p Competition Open/Utility Class 7:30-8:15p



Toby-Sir Princeton Knoton(4/22/2007)
Tempie-Kamaglo's Sunrise Temptation (6/26/12)

Tempie-Kamaglo's Sunrise Temptation (6/26/12)
Kismet-Mirasol's Mint to Bee a Solitaire (5/4/2013)
Friday - Malagold Solitaire 8 Days A Week (8/30/2016)
Sunny- Benden's Sunny One 4/27/2012 and Jake (8/10/15)
Shelby - Rusty Creek's Shelby Tempest of Kimarc (6/21/2014)
Harley-Kimberly's Harley Softtail Tempest UD, CGC (6/29/08)
Tryst-Ch Benden's Hooray Hooray the first day of May (5/1/2015)
Bono-Benden's When the Stars Go Blue (6/4/2010)
Rudy Bob-Benden's Over Marchin Backwards (5/3/2005)

Radar - Schoolhouse's Rain or Shine (6/19/2015)



Marty Shirey passed away December 11, 2018 at the age of 68. He leaves behind his wife Lydia, daughter, Madeline and Golden retriever Chance- Happy Hour One for the Road. Marty was a member of the COGRC since 2004. When Richard and I joined in 2014 when we meet Marty he was a man of few words. But he was consistent in his attendance and in his spirit of service. He served as Treasurer, Board Member, Show Chair of the WC/WCX, and he would Ring Stewart for the Conformation ring during our show in November and for the support enter during the Summer Classic. However, my fondest memory of Marty is when he was working with Chance to get him to retrieve the bumper out of the water. You see Chance was not so sure about the water well Marty got into to the pond clothes, shoes and all and work patiently with Chance to retrieve the bumper. I remember telling Marty "I have video of you and Chance working in the water" he would just smile back at me.

Marty we Will miss you!!!
Thank you for sharing your time over the years with the COGRC.

COGRC Board
President Shari Cathcart
Vice President Martha Jacobs
Treasurer Judy Carter
Recording Secretary Terry Boyll
Corresponding Secretary Sheila Sliger
Board Members Sharon Bolton & Angela Whinnery

Online registration form at COGRC.com